

260 Democrat Drive Frankfort, KY 40601 1-800-372-2962 • FAX (502) 695-5451 KSBA Website: www.ksba.org

OCT 2 1 2011

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President
Tom Blankenship
Lincoln County
President-elect
Durward Narramore
Jenkins Independent
Immediate Past President
Delmar D. Mahan
Whitley County

Directors-at-large

Jeff Eaton Allen County Ronnie Holmes Graves County Allen Kennedy Hancock County Linda Duncan Eugene Peel William Owens Lee County Ann Porter Mason County Fern Reed Montgomery County **Eddie Cornett** Paintsville Independent Dr. Tina Hasty Rockcastle County Phyllis Young David Webster son County

Regional Chairpersons

Dr. Mike Turner Casev County Lisa Hawley Cloverport Indep Jeff Stumbo Floyd County Becky Burgett Gallatin County Dennis Smith Hazard Independent Mike Allen Hickman County Phyllis Lawson Jane Haase Jeanette "Sissy" Cawood Pineville Independent Scott Burrows Michael Wilson Ambrose Wilson Woodford County

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Bill Scott ASSOCIATE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR David A. Baird BOARD TEAM DEVELOPMENT Kerri Schelling CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER Stephen B. Smith **GOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS** Shannon Pratt Stiglitz INSURANCE/RISK MANAGEMENT Myron Thompson LEGAL & ADMINISTRATIVE TRAINING SERVICES Teresa Combs MEMBER SUPPORT SERVICES **Brad Hughes**

POLICY & PROCEDURES SERVICES

Ms. Dot Perkins Superintendent Gallatin County Schools 75 Boardwalk Warsaw, KY 41095

Dear Dot,

On behalf of President Blankenship and all of us at KSBA, I want to thank you for the outstanding regional meeting you hosted on October 6th in Northern Kentucky. It was very evident that your Gallatin County team, including Becky Carpenter had done an outstanding job of planning every aspect of the event. The Triple Crown Country Club proved to be a perfect setting.

October 19, 2011

I also thought Becky Burgett did a terrific job of hosting the meeting as well as moderating the panel of higher education representatives. It's always a little difficult to gauge the reaction of the audience but I heard several positive comments about the usefulness of the information. Although there are plenty of superintendents and board members who don't think higher education is doing their fair share when it comes to helping us prepare our students for college and career, I was impressed to hear about some of the strategies being used by the three Northern Kentucky colleges.

Thanks again for your support of KSBA and your dedication to the students of Gallatin County and the Commonwealth. I look forward to working with you.

Sincerely yours,

William G. Scott Executive Director

pc: Tom Blankenship

/ka